
9th September 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

This is our first newsletter for this year and we have had a brilliant start. The children have come into class 

and quickly settled down to work. Lots of children have already started to make progress which can be seen 

in their books. We have lots of new starters at school in a variety of classes and the children and staff have 

made them all feel very welcome. The new Reception class will be coming into school all day next week and 

they have also settled into school really well, a great start. 

We have just been given the results from the Year 6 exams from June 2022. We are delighted to say that the 

children’s progress in learning is amazing. We have some of the best results for progress in East Lancashire 

and Colne. The school is going from strength to strength and this is due to having such supportive Parents 

and excellent teaching going on in all the classrooms. The results are the best Primet have ever seen and you 

can see this improvement on the website. Well done to everyone. 

I’m sure everyone realises the importance of attendance at school and I must stress that children should 

make every effort to be here every day to ensure good progress. All appointments should be made outside 

school time because the children learn best when they are present. 

Your child should by now have a home reading book and please listen to your child read every night. School 

is having a drive on reading, the children complete lots of reading activities in school and home reading is 

just one of those. Part of this drive is that all classes have a class novel and are read to by the staff. Reading 

books with your children at home helps them develop a love of books and it builds your child’s vocabulary. If 

you can read to your children for five to ten minutes a day it makes a real difference. 

On a sadder note, I’m sure you are all aware that Queen Elizabeth died yesterday. As a school we will mark 

this significant event by completing work in school next week. We spoke about the Queen in assembly today 

and had some time quietly reflecting on the service she has given to the country over the last 70 years. We 

shall send out advice about the day of funeral, once we find out. 

Yours sincerely  

 

 

Christopher Holmes  

Head teacher 

Our school PTA is organising various events to raise money 
for school and to promote the school in the local area.  If you 
would like to get involved in helping out, please contact the 

school office  
Everyone welcome! 

 
 

NEWS 

Punctuality and Attendance 
Please ensure your child attends school every day. If 
for any reason your child will be absent, please    
contact the school office by 9am. 
 
School starts at 8:45. Please ensure your child is 
here on time. The children start on their lessons 
when they arrive in school and if your child is late, 
they miss important teaching and learning time.  
If you are struggling with attendance or punctuality, 
please contact the school office or speak to our  
Family Support Worker, Mrs Eccles 

Lost Property 
Please ensure that all your child’s belongings 

have their name on. 
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Certificate & Award Winners 
 

10th June 2022 
 

Year R:  George, Thea, Abdullah   
Year 1: Francis, Joesph, Vilhan   
Year 2: Leighlan, Neva, Hafsa  
Year 3: Roman, George, Kaitlyn   
Year 4: Klay, Jing Ann, Dragos, Elias, Sarah   
Year 5: Coby, Hyusein, Jacob   
Year 6: Hasnain, Baily, Umme  
Lunchtime award: Lucas, Charleigh 
Attendance:  KS1 - Year 2   KS2 - Year 3 
Punctuality:  KS1 - Year 2    KS2 - Year 3 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Family Support Worker Mrs Eccles can 
be contacted by phone on 01282 864607 
or 07715653786. She is also available on 
the yard at the beginning and end of the 
school day.  Mrs Eccles can provide advice 
and support to help families and can help 
with accessing additional support service. 
Please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Ec-
cles if you need any support. 

Dates for your Diary 
 
10th October -School Photographs 
20th October -Parents evening 
21st October— Break up for half term  
Monday 31st October— Return to school  

P.E Kits 
Please ensure your child has  their PE kit in 

school. 

We are very excited to invite you to the new 
Stepping Stones Triple P group which will be 
starting on Friday 16th September 2022     
9:30am – 11:30am . 
 
This group has been developed for parents or 
care givers of children with SEND. People who 
benefit from this program are those that     
require or are interested in learning a       
broad-based range of skills to promote child 
development and to manage challenging     
behaviours. The program is also appropriate 
to assist parents in preventing the                 
development of problem behaviour or to 
change problem behaviours if they are          
occurring.  
 
 
If you have not already registered and would 
like to attend please do this at the school 
office.  


